Minutes of general meeting 1st March 2009

APOLOGIES FOR OMISSIONS

Attendees : Henri Lausberg, Jane Timms, Jane Tombs, Gordon extended family eg Melissa, Mary & Rick,Peter, Irene, Fiona, Rina, Don, Garry, Sue, Janet Spiller x 2, Deborah Crow x 2, Yolanda Berra, Roger Thompson x 2, Jocelyn Young x 2, 

Apologies : Doreen Storey, Melissa Jacobs x 3, Jason Gordon, Gerarda Lausberg, Judi Potts

Henri opened the meeting at 2pm.  Jane Timms introduced :

1. Dr  David Cunnington - Sleep Specialist who spoke on sleep and its’ effect on all people but especially those of us with a SCA.  Dr Cunnington also answered many questions from the group afterwards. Please refer to website for powerpoint presentation + videos – more to be loaded. www.scars.org.au

2. Remembrance of Paul Gordon & Caspar Camesi.  Henri also mentioned that Paul Gordon had also very kindly donated his brain tissue to Victorian Brain Bank Network and encouraged others to organise the same in their wills and also with their Neurologists too.  Please see : http://www.mhri.edu.au/pdf/BrainBankbrochure07.pdf

3. Treasurers report : $1270.59 in current account & $2218.97 in Interest Bearing Account too.  Mary Gordon also presented a cheque for $4405.00 as kind donation in lieu of flowers from Paul Gordon’s funeral.  Also thanked Roger Thompson for earlier donation of $1000 from the Pub Jug collectors too.  Also to try and promote membership, Henri has kindly dropped membership to $10 annually instead of $50 or $65 for 5 years per family even.  ( Jane Tombs reminded group that Friedreich’s Ataxia charge $25 per person per year )

4. Displayed logo designs to decide on which suits our group.   Discussion and voting.  Jason Gordon’s design received most support but suggestion that brain rather than a target symbol be substituted in head profile for demonstration at next meeting as well as original logo.

5. Sale of Raffle tickets for painting : 5 tickets for $3.00 or $1 each.  Marie Dunn showed us the donated picture for auction.  Raffle tickets were for sale after the meeting.  Marie will try and sell more tickets and we hope to promote the painting online too before the raffle draw at the next meeting.  Anyone who prepaid for Xmas cards have apparently been sent raffle tickets in lieu

6. Sale of  walker wheelie bags.  Jane Timms demonstrated and website shown

7. Discuss changes /progress made by the group.

· Change of President.  Henri advised that Katherine had resigned and Henri has had to resume this position but implored others to help as Committee Members eg President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary etc too please

· Application for ABN TFN – underway thanks to Henri and Gerarda

· Additions to the website – Jane Tombs demonstrated.  Judi Potts was acknowledged and thanked for website.

· Membership numbers.  Plea to encourage new members please ? – previous SCARS group in Sydney nearly failed from lack of support for years sadly.  Facebook was discussed as a possible means of promotion.  Any other ideas please – 2000+ hits to website and numbers at first meeting prove we must hopefully be providing a need out there ?

· Also we discussed the need to promote the group by offering information booklets to share with GPs and specialists to hand to patients

Many of us enjoyed a mini-social over a cuppa and chat in the café downstairs, thanks to Mary Gordon’s suggestion.  Since Prof Storey has kindly offered his venue for future meetings, let’s intend to do the same after every meeting there ?

Next proper social possibly Sun 29 April 2pm in Botanical Gardens Ornamental Lake Terrace Café at bottom – please see website for confirmation please ? www.scars.org.au

NEXT MEETING IS :

SUNDAY 12 JULY 2 PM 

ALFRED HOSPITAL NEUROLOGICAL CONFERENCE CENTRE FOR 

AGM – INCL ELECTION OF COMMITTEE MEMBERS & RAFFLE DRAW

Please rsvp to janetombs@ozemail.com.au
